
 

 

ELDERS 

Norman Butler 1st 759.2225 

Al Franklin 560.5605 

Randy Quillin 570.1705 

Duke Underwood 749-3181 

Kirk Underwood 882.4777 

Dave Awdish 560.3130 

Ray Arnett 
 

560-1581 

CHURCH DIRECTORY 

Church Telephone                                                                           565.9740 

Church School                                                                                565.8257 

Pastor John Clark                                                                  940.249.2735 

pastorjohnclark@gmail.com 

Pam Clark                                                                               970.783.8701 

clark.nurse@gmail.com 

Head Deacon: Ed Dunn                                                                    799.2892 

Church Secretary: Donna Dennison                                               560.8645 

 Bulletin Info:                                                               cortezsda@gmail.com 

Church Clerk: Leita Hughes                                                           

Prayer Chain Coordinator: April Wright                                 970-903-0766 

Cortez church website                                  cortezco.adventistchurch.org 

Church School website                                       cortezadventistschool.org 

     ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 

Welcome and Happy Sabbath to everyone! We pray that 

you experience the presence of God today as we come 

together to worship Him!  

 

                                      
Everyone is invited downstairs today after our Worship Service for a fellowship meal. 

 

Please keep Nellie Zimmerman and her family in your prayers. Ron passed away last 

Sunday, February 11th.  He will be greatly missed.   

 

This afternoon we will be starting a fun new family fellowship time, Messy Church from 

2:30 to 5, and every 3rd Sabbath of each month after that.  This is a special time for 

parents and kids to get together for stories, crafts, games, activities and followed up 

with a meal.  This is a great time to invite your friends and family.  Let Pastor know if 

you plan on attending so he can plan.  Also, if you fee l you can help in any way it will 

be appreciated.   

 

Next Saturday evening, February 24th. At 6:30pm will be a Pathfinder chili cook-off 

fundraiser with games to follow.  Enter your best chili, awards will be given for 
bragging rights.  Don’t want to cook?  Perfect, bring a friend, bring an appetite, family 

or take out bag, either way don’t leave hungry.  10$ a person or donation.  

 
Thanks to all that participated in the international food fair fundraiser for the school.  

Everyone had a great time, the food was wonderful, the costumes amazing.  We 
brought in 1700.  

 
A special Women’s brunch will be held on Sunday, April 7th.  This will be a great time 

for the older and younger ladies of our church to invite their friends and join in 

fellowship.  If you feel you would like to donate to a fund to help this be a very special 
occasion, please put your offering in a tithe envelope marked Women’s brunch.  
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  Cortez Seventh-Day 

    Adventist Church 
 

 

John the Baptist prepares the way.  The 

beginning of the gospel of Jesus Christ, the Son 

of God.  As it is written in the Prophets: ‘Behold, 

I send My messenger before Your face, Who will 

prepare Your way before You.”  The voice of one 

crying in the wilderness:  ‘Prepare the way of 

the Lord;  Make His paths straight.” 

Mark 1: 1-3 

THOUGHT SPOT 

 

mailto:pastorjohnclark@gmail.com
mailto:clark.nurse@gmail.com
mailto:cortezsda@gmail.com


 

 
        

       Welcome to our worship service    

       today! It is our prayer that you will    

     be strengthened by the love and   

    grace of Jesus as we worship together. 

 

BIBLE STUDY 

Sabbath February 17, 2024 

9:30 am 

Children & Youth 

 

Kindergarten/Cradle Roll/Primary                                                

Sharon Underwood, Pam Clark 

 

Junior                                                                                 Grades 5-6 

Mark and Heather Foster 

Adults 
Kirk Underwood                                                                    Fellowship Hall 
Dave Awdish                                                                                Sanctuary 
Cathy Lewis                                                                           Adventurer Room

 
WORSHIP  

 

Welcome & Announcements                                            Randy Quillin                                 

                             

Praise Songs 
Praise is Rising 

Our God 

 

Children’s Song and Story                                          Heather Foster 

 
Seek Ye First 

(Children’s offering goes to our Church School) 

 

Offering                                                              Local Church Budget 

 

Praise Songs 
Give Thanks 

Hallelujah What A Savior 
 

Praise, Prayers, and Testimonies                                  Randy Quillin                                                   

 

Sermon                                   Prepare                    Pastor John Clark 

 

Closing Song                                                                 Forever Reign 

Benediction   

                                           

Worship Leader                                                                                             Cathy Lewis      

    Elder                                                                                                             Randy Quillin  

 Deacon                                                                                                          Mark Foster 

 

 

   PRAYER & PRAISE 
Praise: 

Request: 

Norman’s sister Ardy 
Candy Wilson 

Zimmerman Family 
Valerie -MRI results and surgery on 28th 

*If you have a prayer request, please send it to Donna 

cortezsda@gmail.com.          

 

Financial Summary 

January Budget:  6600.00 

Received: 7652.83 

February Budget:  6600.00 

Received:  

 
T W

                                                                      

Speaker-Guest Speaker  

Elder-Al Franklin 

Children’s Story-DeeDee Franklin 

Deacon- Keith Bean 

            

   Cathy Lewis 2-20 

Donna Dennison 2-22 

Jakyelyn McVay 2-22 

Beth Beckermeyer 2-23 

 

  

 

 

Next Sabbath 

2-24 

Chili cook-off 

 

 
Birthdays   

 

 

                     5:55pm Sabbath Ends 

                    2:30pm Messy Church 

                No School 

              Adventurers & Pathfinders 

                     6pm Worship Practice 

                  6:02pm Sabbath Begins 

                            

 

Today 

  

Monday 

Wednesday   

  

Friday           

 

THIS  WEEK 

Thought  
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